Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, February 15, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


David Mackenzie





Pat Major






Tom McGinnis





Tom Frew





Marny Cleere

Members Absent: 


John Mangefrida-Chairman






Joan Tresco

Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley, Deputy Town Clerk

Others Present:
Glenn Thornton and Jeff Cook





Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement

Jeff Steinbrenner - Code Enforcement

In the absence of Chairman John Mangefrida the meeting was called to order by member David Mackenzie

at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from January, 2021 were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Marny Cleere. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business

1. Rt 5 Storage - Special Use Application – location 7054 West Main Road– Applicant Jeff Cook from NYS Rt 5 Self Storage LLC and contractor Glenn Thornton reviewed the site plan for adding 4 new single story self-storage buildings each with 6,000 sq ft, for a total of 24,000 sq ft of storage space to the existing property. Currently there are 9 buildings with a total of 36,000 sq ft of rentable storage space. Mike Risewick asked whether the new buildings and the existing buildings combined would max out the allowable space of no more than 40 percent of the property being used for a commercial/industrial application. Mr. Thornton confirmed that adding the additional buildings would still be under the 40 percent.
Genesee County Planning Board approved the Special Use Application with modifications. In response to the modifications suggested by the county Mr. Thornton reviewed the plan for bio retention ponds being added to the site plan and upon the weather being conducive, an archeologist will be hired by Mr. Thornton’s firm to work in conjunction with the State Historic Preservation Office to confirm no impact on the site’s archeologic resources.
A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to recommend to the LeRoy Town Board the approval of the Special Use Application by NYS Rt 5 Self Storage LLC with the recommended Genesee County Planning Board modifications. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Steve Cottone – Special Use Application – Cottone is interested in purchasing approximately 3 acres from Bill Crocker on North Street Road to construct a 3200 sq ft workshop/barn. Tom McGinnis asked what the actual use of the building would be and Mr. Cottone (via phone) stated that it was for his own personal use to tinker with his trucks and would not be for a commercial application.
Genesee County Planning Board approved the Special Use Application with modifications. In response to the modifications Mr. Cottone said he would not build within the FEMA flood hazard area and would maintain the natural vegetation along the Oatka creek to prevent erosion and maintain water quality.

A MOTION was made by Tom McGinnis to approve the Special Use Application submitted by Steve Cottone contingent upon Cottone purchasing the land, along with the recommended Genesee County Planning Board modifications to the LeRoy Town Board for approval. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.

With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Tom McGinnis and seconded by Tom Frew and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 PM.




Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Deputy Town Clerk
